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and leadership to the community. Because of 
these leaders, the families and students in the 
Brazos Valley continue to have a place to wor-
ship the Lord. 

Mr. Speaker, please join me in commemo-
rating First Baptist Bryan and its congregation 
on their 150th anniversary. 

Before I close, I ask that all Americans con-
tinue to pray for our country during these dif-
ficult times and for the military men and 
women and first responders who protect her. 
God bless the American people, and God 
bless the congregation of First Baptist Bryan. 

f 

SUGAR LAND SIBLINGS MEDALED 
AT THE AAU JUNIOR OLYMPICS 

HON. PETE OLSON 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, November 14, 2016 

Mr. OLSON. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate Sugar Land siblings Octavia and 
DeMario Gee for winning five medals at the 
Amateur Athletic Union Junior Olympics. 

Octavia competed for the Houston Sonics 
Track Club and won gold in turbo javelin, shot 
put and triathlon. In the 10 Girls Turbo Javelin 
she tossed an incredible national record of 86 
feet, 8 inches. Her brother DeMario placed 
fourth in the 11-year-old boy’s javelin, with a 
throw of 110 feet, 6 inches. DeMario was also 
recently chosen to play for the USA Baseball 
12U national team trials. 

On behalf of the Twenty-Second Congres-
sional District of Texas, congratulations again 
to Octavia and DeMario Gee in their success 
at the AAU Junior Olympics. We are so proud 
of such a talented family. Keep up the great 
work. 

f 

RECOGNIZING ERIN COSKY AS THE 
AIR FORCE ASSOCIATION CHAP-
TER 398 HIGH SCHOOL TEACHER 
OF THE YEAR FOR 2016 

HON. JEFF MILLER 
OF FLORIDA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, November 14, 2016 

Mr. MILLER of Florida. Mr. Speaker, it is my 
privilege to recognize Ms. Erin Cosky as the 
Air Force Association (AFA) Chapter 398 High 
School Teacher of the Year for 2016. Ms. 
Cosky was selected for her dedicated efforts 
fostering her students’ interests and education 
in science, technology, engineering, art, and 
math (STEAM) education; I am pleased to 
honor her outstanding achievements. 

Teachers are amongst our most valuable 
public servants as they are responsible for 
educating the future of our country, and Ms. 
Cosky’s selection as Teacher of the Year is 
evidence of assiduous work ethic and unwav-
ering dedication to her students. As an earth, 
space science, and biology educator at Gulf 
Breeze High School, Ms. Cosky’s energy and 
enthusiasm radiates from her classroom, in-
spiring her students to learn and volunteer in 
STEAM related areas. 

One of the best ways to solidify a lesson is 
for the student to teach someone else, and 
Ms. Cosky builds on the STEAM curriculum by 
coordinating events where high school stu-

dents teach kindergarten, first, and second 
graders interesting science. As a club sponsor 
of the Science National Honors Society, she 
also facilitates volunteer programs with MESS 
Hall, Navarre Beach marine Science Station, 
Gulf Breeze and Holley-Navarre Intermediate 
Science Nights, and tutoring programs 
throughout the science community in North-
west Florida. 

Ms. Cosky’s tireless and dedicated efforts to 
educate our Nation’s youth does not stop at 
her classroom in Gulf Breeze High School. 
Once a month, Ms. Cosky teaches important 
STEAM foundational skills to kindergarten and 
2nd grade students at West Navarre Primary 
School. She truly understands the value of 
math and sciences and sparks her students’ 
interest early in their education with hopes of 
continuing a lifelong passion. 

Mr. Speaker, I am pleased to congratulate 
Ms. Cosky on this well-earned achievement, 
and I thank her for her commitment to service 
and dedication to the Northwest Florida com-
munity. My wife Vicki joins me in wishing Ms. 
Cosky all the best for continued success. 

f 

IN RECOGNITION OF THE 60TH AN-
NIVERSARY OF LEGAL SERVICES 
OF NORTHERN CALIFORNIA 

HON. DORIS O. MATSUI 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, November 14, 2016 

Ms. MATSUI. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize the 60th Anniversary of Legal Serv-
ices of Northern California, a non-profit legal 
aid organization. As staff, supporters and cli-
ents gather to celebrate this tremendous mile-
stone, I ask all my colleagues to join me in 
honoring their outstanding dedication to pro-
viding quality legal assistance to underserved 
populations within Northern California. 

For six decades, exceptional attorneys have 
provided pro bono legal aid to many people in 
our community who would not otherwise have 
been able to access professional legal assist-
ance. The first Legal Services of Northern 
California office was established in 1956 in 
Sacramento County. Legal Services of North-
ern California has now expanded to eight of-
fices serving 23 Northern California counties. 
Each office provides crucial access to quality 
and sophisticated legal services to low-income 
populations. 

Legal Services of Northern California gives 
a voice, as well as affirmation and protection 
of legal rights, to my district’s most vulnerable 
populations. Because of the hard work and 
dedication of the Legal Services staff and vol-
unteers, over 600,000 people have received 
pro bono legal assistance in crucial areas 
such as housing, health care, and civil rights. 
Legal Services of Northern California’s sixty 
year commitment to empowering and seeking 
justice for the underserved has been nothing 
short of exemplary. 

Mr. Speaker, it is a great honor to pay trib-
ute to Legal Services of Northern California. 
As they gather to celebrate their 60th anniver-
sary, I ask all my colleagues to join me in hon-
oring Legal Services of Northern California for 
their invaluable services to the Greater Sac-
ramento Community and Northern California. 

IN MEMORY OF COLONEL WALTER 
FRANKLIN GOING, JR. 

HON. JOE WILSON 
OF SOUTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, November 14, 2016 

Mr. WILSON of South Carolina. Mr. Speak-
er, on October 2, 2016, South Carolinians 
gave deserved tribute to an American Hero, 
Bucky Going. Colonel Going served with dis-
tinction at Pearl Harbor on December 7, 1941, 
and the follow-up for the Normandy Invasion 
of June 6, 1944. His heroic actions during the 
Battle of the Bulge earned him a Bronze Star. 
Remarkably, he survived not only the Japa-
nese attack of 1941 but also the German 
counter-attack of 1944. Reverend L. Craig 
Wilkes of the First Presbyterian Church of Co-
lumbia conducted a loving service at historic 
Elmwood Cemetery of Columbia. The fol-
lowing obituary was published in The State on 
September 30, 2016: 

COLUMBIA.—Graveside funeral services for 
Walter Franklin ‘‘Buck’’ Going, Jr. will take 
place on Sunday, October 2, 2016 at 2:00 p.m. 
at Elmwood Cemetery in Columbia, SC. He 
passed away Wednesday, September 28, 2016 
after a brief illness. He was born in Colum-
bia, SC on December 25, 1919 and was the son 
of Walter F. Going, Sr. and Allie Mack 
Going. He graduated from Columbia High 
School where he was a member of the foot-
ball team. He graduated from The Citadel in 
June of 1941 and commissioned a 2nd Lieu-
tenant in the United States Army. He was 
stationed at Scofield Barracks in Hawaii and 
was at Pearl Harbor on December 7, 1941. He 
was transferred back to the United States 
and was reassigned to the European Theatre 
of Operations. He was part of the follow on 
forces during the Normandy Invasion. He 
was then assigned to the Third Army com-
manded by General George S. Patton and 
fought in the Battle of the Bulge and was 
awarded a Bronze Star. After World War II, 
he entered the School of Law at the Univer-
sity of South Carolina where he met and 
married the love of his life, Eleanor Toole. 
They formed the law firm of Going and 
Going, Attorneys and practiced law together 
for forty years. He remained in the U.S. 
Army Reserve and became commanding offi-
cer of the 360th Civil Affairs Unit. He retired 
from the Army in 1971 with the rank of full 
Colonel. 

He was a member of the Veterans of the 
Battle of the Bulge, The Pearl Harbor Sur-
vivors Association and the American Legion. 
He was also active in the Lions Club and was 
a member of the South Carolina Bar and the 
Richland County Bar. 

He is survived by daughters, Jacquelyn A. 
Going and Mary Going McIntosh (David); 
granddaughter, Eleanor Carmen ‘‘Carrie’’ 
McIntosh; sister, Ethel Going DuBose, as 
well as a number of nieces and nephews. He 
was predeceased by his wife, Eleanor Toole 
Going and sister, Jacquelin Maxwell 
Gambrell. 

The family will receive friends in the Atri-
um of First Presbyterian Church in Colum-
bia following graveside services. 

Memorials may be made to The Citadel, 171 
Moultrie St., Charleston, SC 29409 or to First 
Presbyterian Church, 1324 Marion St., Co-
lumbia, SC 29201. 

Elmwood Funeral Home is assisting the 
family with arrangements. 
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CONGRATULATING THE CHEROKEE 

TRAIL COUGARS 

HON. MIKE COFFMAN 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, November 14, 2016 

Mr. COFFMAN. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate the Cherokee Trail Cougars var-
sity softball team on their thrilling 5A state 
championship win over the Broomfield Eagles. 

The Cougars won the first ever state softball 
championship thanks, in part, to senior Chloe 
Knapp. Her walk off grand slam, the day be-
fore in the semi-finals, put them in the cham-
pionship game, and her 8th inning homerun 
was the only run scored in the championship 
game. 

I would also like to congratulate seniors 
Emily Bell, Skylar Higens, Sonoma Olson and 
Audrey Pickett, who helped propel the Cou-
gars to a 20–3 season record. Special thanks 
to Coach Caley Mitchell and the teachers of 
Cherokee Trail high school who made this 
year’s success possible. Regardless of any 
team’s inherent talent and ability, no team can 
achieve success without the support of the 
community around them. 

This was a hard fought battle between two 
great schools. I am so proud of the Cherokee 
Trail Cougars varsity softball team for being a 
positive role model for other high schools in 
the Sixth District of Colorado. Congratulations 
on a stellar season. 

f 

HONORING JOHN AND TERRI 
BALLETTO 

HON. MIKE THOMPSON 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, November 14, 2016 

Mr. THOMPSON of California. Mr. Speaker, 
I rise today to honor John and Terri Balletto, 
who were honored by the Santa Rosa Junior 
College Foundation Ag Trust in Santa Rosa, 
California on November 5th for their decades 
of service to our winegrowing and farming 
community. 

John and Terri have dedicated their lives to 
our agricultural community in Sonoma County 
and have been strong supporters of Santa 
Rosa Junior College. John stepped in as the 
College Ag Trust chair following Warren 
Dutton’s passing in 2001. He then helped 
raise over $1 million to build the Dutton Pavil-
ion in honor of Warren’s immense contribu-
tions to the College and our community. Terri 
has also made significant contributions to 
Santa Rosa Junior College, offering her sup-
port and running Public Relations for many 
successful Ag Trust events. 

In addition to their work with the college, the 
Balletto family has been active in our agricul-
tural community. John served two terms as 
the Sonoma County Winegrape Commission 
Chair, and he will be joining the California As-
sociation of Winegrape Growers Board in 
2017. Terri and John’s family vineyard, which 
they run with their two daughters, produces 
winegrapes on over 600 acres. Their leader-
ship in the agricultural community has been 
recognized numerous times, winning them a 
variety of honors ranging from Sonoma Coun-
ty Winegrape Commission’s Excellence in Viti-

culture to Sonoma County Farm Bureau’s 
Farm Family of the Year. 

Amid their many important responsibilities, 
Terri and John still find the time to give back 
to our community. Terri is the Director, Sec-
retary, and Executive Board member for the 
4–H Foundation of Sonoma County, and she 
serves on the Sonoma County Fair Founda-
tion committee. Additionally, John and Terri 
have both served as directors and presidents 
of the Sonoma County Harvest Fair. 

Mr. Speaker, John and Terri Balletto have 
enriched Sonoma County through their un-
matched commitment to serving Santa Rosa 
Junior College and our agricultural commu-
nity’s needs. Therefore, it is fitting and proper 
that we honor them here today. 

f 

IN HONOR OF WILLIAM MURRAY, 
JR. 

HON. SANFORD D. BISHOP, JR. 
OF GEORGIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, November 14, 2016 

Mr. BISHOP of Georgia. Mr. Speaker, it is 
with a heavy heart that I rise today to pay trib-
ute to an outstanding public servant, attorney, 
and friend, William Johnathan Murray, Jr. 
Sadly, William Murray passed away on Satur-
day, October 22, 2016. Funeral services were 
held on Sunday, October 30, 2016 at 3:00 
p.m. at First Baptist Church in Americus, 
Georgia. 

William Murray, Jr. was born on March 23, 
1946 in Americus, Georgia. A lifelong follower 
of Christ, Bill was baptized at twelve years old 
at First Baptist Church of Americus. More re-
cently, he worshipped at Calvary Episcopal 
Church of Americus, St. John’s Anglican 
Church of Americus, and Maranatha Baptist 
Church in Plains, Georgia. 

From a young age, Bill was eager to serve 
others. During his time at Americus High 
School, he was Student Council Vice Presi-
dent his junior year and Student Council Presi-
dent his senior year. In 1968, he graduated 
from the University of Georgia with a bach-
elor’s degree in history. He then attended the 
University of Georgia School of Law and grad-
uated in 1971. During his time at UGA, he 
was a member of Blue Key, an honor society 
recognizing men and women of great char-
acter who have achieved distinction for service 
and leadership. He also was a member of the 
Omicron Delta Kappa Honor Society and 
served in leadership positions for various stu-
dent organizations. During law school, he was 
on the Moot Court Team and won the Best 
Oralist award in the 1970 Law Day Competi-
tion. 

In addition to his numerous contributions at 
UGA, he established New College Press while 
still in college. New College Press published 
three books, one of which was written by Bill 
himself and was entitled ‘‘A Boy’s Dream.’’ 
Later on, more books by various authors were 
published by William Murray Publishers. 

Following the completion of his law degree, 
Bill returned home to Americus to begin his 
law career and his public service. He served 
on the Americus City Council from 1975–1977 
and was elected as a state representative in 
the Georgia General Assembly from 1977– 
1981. During this time, he introduced legisla-
tion that promoted manufacturing in Sumter 

County, officially designated the Andersonville 
Trail, and provided funding for University of 
Georgia projects. Bill also served as City At-
torney for Plains, Georgia. 

In 1980, he married the love of his life, San-
dra Merritt Deal. They had two children, Brian 
and Summer. Bill and Sandra worked together 
in his law practice and served their clients all 
over the state of Georgia. They later founded 
the Sumter Free Press, a newspaper relaying 
news, editorials, and local history to the resi-
dents of Americus. 

George Washington Carver once said, ‘‘No 
individual has any right to come into the world 
and go out of it without leaving behind distinct 
and legitimate reasons for having passed 
through it.’’ We are all so blessed that William 
Murray passed this way and during his life’s 
journey did so much for so many for so long. 
He leaves behind a great legacy in public 
service to the countless residents of Sumter 
County whose lives he touched and bright-
ened. His impression on this earth extends be-
yond himself to the very wellbeing of Sumter 
County, and for it he will be remembered by 
the community for time to come. 

Mr. Murray is survived by his daughter, Jes-
sica Summer Murray and two grandsons, 
Noah Johnathan Deal and William Brian Deal 
of Americus, as well as his sister, Gena Mur-
ray Moorhead, and many other cousins, 
nieces, and nephews. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join my 
wife, Vivian, and me, along with the more than 
730,000 people of Georgia’s Second Congres-
sional District, in honoring William Murray, Jr. 
for his dedicated service to the people of 
Sumter County and the state of Georgia. We 
extend our deepest sympathies to William 
Murray’s family, friends and loved ones during 
this difficult time and pray that they will be 
consoled and comforted by an abiding faith 
and the Holy Spirit in the days, weeks and 
months ahead. 

f 

JAELYNN WALLS AWARDED DA-
VIDSON FELLOWS SCHOLARSHIP 

HON. PETE OLSON 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, November 14, 2016 

Mr. OLSON. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate Jaelynn Walls of Pearland, TX for 
earning a Davidson Fellows Scholarship. 

The Davidson Institute of Talent Develop-
ment awarded Jaelynn a $25,000 Davidson 
Fellows Scholarship for her project, Humanity 
On-Screen: Engendering Positive Self-Percep-
tion and Political Activism in Persons with 
Marginalized Identities. Only 20 students 
across the country earned this prestigious 
scholarship. Jaelynn’s project was inspired by 
her desire to present characters of 
marginalized racial or cultural backgrounds 
painted in a positive light due to her inability 
to identify with protagonists in literature grow-
ing up. 

On behalf of the Twenty-Second Congres-
sional District of Texas, congratulations again 
to Jaelynn Walls for earning a Davidson Fel-
lows Scholarship. We are extremely proud of 
her and wish her luck in her future studies. 
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